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Special Meeting March 5, 2013
A Special Meeting of the Town of East Hampton – Town of Colchester Joint Facilities Committee was held at 5:00 P.M. on Tuesday, March 5, 2013 at the Colchester-East Hampton Wastewater Treatment Plant.   

Mark Barmasse, Chairman 


Robert Jones 
Dag Lindland 




Thomas Tripodi 
Richard Lemay
Mr. David Kelsey was not in attendance. Also attending were John Shortsleeve and Jean McGillicuddy, Bay State Consultants, Andy Merola, CCM, Greg Cordova, Selectman Town of Colchester, James Paggioli, Public Works Director for the Town of Colchester, Vincent F. Susco Jr., Public Utilities Administrator and Scott Clayton, Superintendent.  Mr. Brent Eskay and Rob Miller, SolarCity, LLC joined the meeting upon the conclusion of the Executive Session. 
Call to Order

Chairman Barmasse called the Special Meeting to order at 5:00 P.M. for the purpose of a financial presentation by Bay State Consultants and a technical presentation from SolarCity Corporation.  Mr. Susco was appointed as Recording Secretary for these proceedings.
Executive Session
At this time Mr. Barmasse called for an executive session in order for Bay State Consultants to present a financial update of the project.  Mr. Barmasse indicated this was necessary due to the confidentiality of the ZREC bids anticipated in April.   Upon motion by Mr. Lemay, seconded by Mr. Tripodi the members unanimously approved the executive session which started at 5:02 P.M.   All individuals present were requested to participate in the presentation.  

The executive session ended at 6:05 P.M.   
The following resolution moved by Mr. Lemay seconded by Mr. Lindland was approved by a 5-0 vote.

RESOLVED: the Town of Colchester/Town of East Hampton Joint Facilties does hereby endorse the plan for the purchase of solar power at the wastewater treatment plant as described in the memorandum from Bay State Consultants dated February 18, 2013 and 

furthermore,  supports continuing negotiations towards the execution of a “Solar Power Purchase Agreement” subject to the approval of final legal review and the approval of the respective Water Pollution Control Authority of Colchester and East Hampton.
 
Mr. Brent Eskay and Rob Miller joined the meeting and Chairman Barmasse called for the technical presentation of the project.  Utilizing a PowerPoint presentation, made part of these minutes, representatives of SolarCity described the project.  Numerous questions were asked by the members and audience.  Several questions addressed the confusion over the location of the solar infrastructure at the site.   SolarCity indicated a second field investigation of the site will be required.  
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Management indicated these questions must be resolved in a timely manner as they directly affect the decision to move forward by the respective Water Pollution Control Authorities of Colchester and East Hampton.  The next regular scheduled meeting of the Colchester WPCA is Thursday, March 7, 2013 and a Special Meeting on Tuesday, March 12, 2013 for East Hampton. 

Adjournment 

This being a Special Meeting no further business may come before the committee and upon motion by Mr. Lemay, seconded by Mr. Tripodi the meeting adjourned at 6:50 P.M.

Respectfully submitted,
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Vincent F. Susco, Jr.
Recording Secretary
Approved by unanimous vote of the Joint Facilities Committee on March 26, 2013
